“To preserve for ourselves and for future generations the freedom to enjoy the outdoors.”

LAKE COUNTY SPORTMAN’S CLUB
June 19, 2024
Board Meeting/Member Meeting

1. Call to Order — 6:32 pm

Present: John Beach, Dave Weronko, Kelly Zoellner, Ronald Dionne, Harold Nichols, Greg Nichols Sr., Jim
Young, Dale Groulx

Absent: Chuck Barron, Dennis Karczynski, Greg Nichols Jr

Members present: Dennis Parsons, Pat Groulx, Bud Kloosterman, Bill Wyman

2. Minutes were reviewed for the May 2024 regular meeting. A motion to approve the minutes by Dave W was

made, Seconded by Ron D. Unanimous approval was given.

3. Treasurer’s Report

Kelly presented the financial report. All bills have been paid. The balance in the checking account is $20,176.42.
Motion to accept financial report by Dave, seconded by Ron. Unanimous approval.

Old Business

1.

Raffle Tickets -Discussion about the upcoming weekend and needing volunteers. Scheduling of ticket sales has
been turned over to Kathy Weronko. A different email will be sending out notices. .

Promotional items — Dennis will look into pricing of hats, t-shirts and license plates by our July meeting.

Golf Outing — Bud reported that everything is moving along well. The teams are filling up fast. If there is anyone
interested in participating, please contact Chris at the Pere Marquette Golf Course to sign-up. Donations/prizes
are still needed. We are doing well, but we could use more Any member that can get contributions let Bud know.
For the dinner after, the VFW will be handling all of the food. Our club will need to help with grilling the meat.
Also, we will need a few volunteers for the golfing event. Looks to be about 8 people. We have 5 now that will
be volunteering at the golf course.

Hunting lease — Pat Groulx was the winner of the Hunting Lease. Discussion on food plots. It is suggested Pat
will create the plots and the Club will provide the seed. Motion by Dave, seconded by Harold to approve $100
towards seed. Unanimous approval.

Hardscaping — The gravel laid before the 3-Gun Shoot looks wonderful. There is still more to do. Picnic tables to
be moved to access under the pavilion.

Clubhouse - Discussion on the projected Clubhouse. Currently the fund for the Clubhouse, it is projected to take
approximately 7 years to build it up where we want it. This would be for use for the members and for the public
and have to be of commercial standards. A discussion was brought up about an alternative building for members
only and of a smaller size. A smaller building on a slab, that at a later date could be moved if we wanted and then
to build a larger clubhouse. More information is needed of what we can do. Pat Groulx will gather more
information. Currently we have the money for a smaller building. Once we have all the information we need, a
survey will be sent to all members for more feedback and thoughts.

3-Gun Shoot — Review of the event. Fun day for who all participated. Only one shoot-out for the three
competitors with the Aggregate score. All three had the same score of 129. Winners are posted on the website.
Discussion in regard to future events of getting more participation.




8. Trap Field — The existing trap house will be worked on by Dan Tagliareni. Fixing a couple of issues. Pat will be
taking out the tree line, clearing out. Opening up the area for the second range and then staking out for the new
range will be done.

New Business

1. Lean To on Storage Shed- Discussion of building a lean to on the west side of the storage shed for the wood that
is being currently stored in the storage shed. A bid was presented for materials needed to complete this. Also a
toolbox is needed in the storage shed to organize the tools we are building. Kelly has a toolbox to donate. Motion
to approve up to $600 for the materials needed for the lean to, second by Ron. Unanimous approval.

8. Round Table

e Harold — Wednesday the Pere Markette Farmers Market will be open for their first day. Harold will be
setting up the ticket raffle table as a vendor. Harold also mentioned that the Markette will be adding
sponsor signs and thought it would be a good idea for the club to advertise. Kelly made a motion to
approve $250 for a donation to the Markette, Ron second. Unanimous approval.

e Kelly was filling in for Dennis as secretary and asked about hours worked for the 3-Gun Shoot.

e Dennis Parsons asked about selling tickets again during the Bitely Homecoming. Last year the Club
ended up paying a vendor fee. Dennis would be working with Harry Johnson about waiving the fee in lieu
of a one-year Club membership. The Bitely Homecoming is the 3™ weekend in July, 19" and 20%.
Unanimous approval to see if Dennis can do this. Kelly will create a certificate for Dennis to present.

9. Adjourn Meeting — Motion to adjourn, 7:30 pm by Harold, seconded by Jim. unanimous approval. The
Next meeting is Tuesday, July 16th at 6:30 p.m. at the Range. If the weather is bad it will be at the
Baldwin Village Hall.

VOLUNTEER HOURS 03/2024
Chuck Barron 15.5
John Beach 29



Scott Cambridge 0

Bill Chulski 0
Charlene Deblock 2.5
Mike Deblock 2.5
Ron Dionne 18
Dennis Karczynski 30
Ken Kibbins 0
Bud Kloosterman 15
Neil Lynch 0
Mitchell Miller 8.5
Greg Nichols Jr 14
Greg Nichols Sr 13.5
Harold Nichols 11
Mark Pietras 5
Len Todd 7.0
Taylor Van Dyke 0
Dave Weronko 29
Fred Woldering Sr 11
James Young 8
Kristy Young 5
Kelly Zoellner 63.5
Mike Wacyk 11
Ruth Fox 1.5
Wayne Fox 6.5
Troy Cook 4.0
Pat Grouix 10
Dale Groulx 1
Ronald Parizon 2
Bill Wyman 11
Gary Bissonette 2
Kevin Traver 2.5
Jeremiah Jett 2.5
Doug Walls 5
Dick Hayes 5
Sherry Washburn 4
Dennis Parsons 1

If you do not see your name on this list, or have hours missing, please contact Dennis 734-578-2754 or
karczynskid@yahoo.com and let me know the hours we are missing, and we can confirm with the person in charge of the
event.



